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Good Morning
New Zealand is experiencing ever increasing problems with the abuse of alcohol, particularly amongst young people with what is known as ‘binge drinking”.
In past years the sale and consumption of liquor was tightly regulated. Many argued the regulations were excessive and from the mid 1960’s they were gradually eased, but towards the end of the 1990’s amongst many Parliamentarians the liberalisation of liquor laws became a mission. 
As a consequence of their agitation wide ranging reforms were legislated into law.

With others I railed against the extent of the reforms and warned of probable consequences. It gives me no comfort to say that I told you so but much of what was feared has occurred.

That is why I was pleased to read of the recent recommendations of the Law Commission. 
In an attempt to cure the multimillion dollar ills caused by alcohol abuse 
Geoffrey Palmer the President of the Law Commission indicated the commission would recommend restricting the opening hours for liquor outlets, regulating advertising and raising the drinking age.
He was quoted as saying “he could not see why bars needed to be open to 6am on a Sunday morning”.
Amen I say to that. 
The politicians messed it up back in the late nineties and it is now abundantly clear that we over liberalised the age for legal consumption of liquor and the availability of outlets. 
The booze genie is well and truly out of its box and it will be a tough job getting it back in. We deserve some humility from politicians to admit that they thought they knew best but were wrong. Knowing politicians as I do I acknowledge this won’t happen, however we need sensible and brave parliamentarians with a good dose of common sense to urgently grasp hold of this gigantic problem and do something about it. And there is plenty they can do. 
To them I say: take careful note of what Sir Geoffrey is saying in his report.
Talk with those who week by week pick up the pieces of the shattered lives and in many cases the shattered bodies of those who are caught up in this awful culture of binge drinking and the violence and mayhem that result from it.
Then act - and act decisively. It was easy to open the doors, closing them may not be so easy; but you sought the job of law making. Now take some action and this time exercise it with some responsibility.

I’m Kevin Rose and that’s my thought this week.
